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________________________________________________________________________________________ 

Principal’s Report 
 
Dear Parents and Carers,  

Crazy Sock and Hair Day Fundraiser 

On Monday Year 5 students coordinated a fundraiser towards the upcoming Year 6 Farewell. It was great to see 

so many students and staff getting involved. There were some very creative hairstyles and socks! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

2021 Kindergarten Transition 

Yesterday the first of our 2021 Kindergarten Transition mornings was held. It was wonderful to meet the children 

who will be commencing next year. The Transition Program will continue next week. We are also holding an 

information session for 2021 Kindergarten parents this Friday via Zoom. Details have been emailed and provided 

in the Kindergarten packs to relevant parents. Because an important aspect of transition is meeting future 

classmates and teachers, our 2021 Kindergarten teachers are working with the children during the transition 

mornings.  

 

End of Year Events  

You may be aware that recently there were announcements of coming changes to some restrictions for schools. 

However, although there is some easing in terms of parents being able to be on site for specific events and 

purposes, there is still a range of points with which schools need to comply. These include ensuring the venue 

has the capacity to observe the 4 square metre rule for all people participating. We have spent considerable time 

looking at options for this that may have allowed parents to attend our special events but unfortunately, even if  
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we altered arrangements for these events to reduce the number of students involved and only allowed one parent 

of each student involved to attend, we would not be able to comply with the capacity rules. We are thus continuing 

with our original plan, which was to video parts of these events and have these available for relevant parents. We 

understand it is disappointing not to be able to attend these events but we must comply with these health 

requirements.  

 

Tell Them from Me Survey Topics 

This week we are continuing the series to provide further information about the operations of our school. This 

week’s topic is meeting with me! In the TTFM survey, there is a question related to being able to easily meet with 

the principal. I certainly make arrangements to meet with any parent who requests to do so but please be aware: 

- I am usually not able to meet without some notice. Where I have made arrangements to be at an event 

or activity with your children, or already have other meetings scheduled, it is generally not possible to 

change these arrangements at the last minute. In my five years at Normanhurst PS I have always 

prioritised being directly involved with our students. I attend every assembly, see students off as they 

leave for excursions, visit classrooms, and even teach a maths extension group each week. These 

commitments to your children are important and I need to honour them.  

- It is also the case that there are some issues that should be raised with the classroom teacher in the first 

instance. It may then be appropriate to contact the Stage Supervisor or myself if the issue is not resolved 

to your satisfaction. It is the procedure for most workplaces that the person connected to the issue should 

be given an opportunity to resolve it initially. In this way, it assists parents and teachers to work in 

partnership to support the best outcomes for our students.  

 

2021 Planning 

This term we are planning for 2021 classes. To assist in this process, it is most helpful if we have accurate student 

numbers. If your child will not be returning to Normanhurst Public School in 2021, please send written advice of 

this to me as soon as possible.  

If you have particular information related to your child’s 2021 placement of which you feel we need to be aware, 

please put this in writing (letter or email) addressed to myself and ensure I receive it prior to Friday 27 November 

at the absolute latest. Please note that changes will not be made after classes are formed so if you have any 

information you wish to be considered we need to be advised of it now. If you have submitted such requests in 

the past, you will need to re-submit these for 2021. It is also important that the information is received in writing 

and directed to me, as verbal requests to class teachers will not be considered.  

Please note, this is not a process to request specific teachers. Assumptions should also not be made that 

teachers will necessarily be teaching the same year level in 2021 as they have previously. All of our teachers are 

qualified to teach K-6 and allocations are made based on preferences teachers submit to me and the overall 

effective operation of the school.  

The written requests we do receive prior to the deadline will be considered when forming classes for next year. 

However, in the context of many factors needing to be addressed, we cannot necessarily meet all requests.  

Positive Behaviour for Learning  

During this fortnight all classes are learning about expectations for the playground and how our three values 

relate to this setting.  

 

 

 

 

Kind regards, 

 

Amber Gorrell 

Principal 

 

 

 



Be Responsible. Be Respectful. Strive for Success. 

 

____________________________________________________________________________________ 

Uniform Shop News 

Visiting the Uniform Shop 
In order to adhere to social distancing measures in the shop, we will continue to operate by appointment only 
until further notice. Appointments are available for those wishing to try uniforms for size, or to access the second-
hand clothing pool.   
 
Appointments can be booked using the following link: https://signup.com/go/cmDYUyW  
 
Kindy 2021 - Pre-orders, Appointments and Special Offer 
Do you have a child starting in Kindergarten next year? Want to get ahead and beat the rush by ordering your 
items early? Place your order now and we will have it ready for you to collect during the transition days – you will 
still need to book an appointment but we will have a number of “Express - collection only” appointments available. 
 
Please note – these “Express” appointments are strictly for collecting pre-ordered items only. If you need to 
purchase any additional items or try for size, please be sure to book one of our regular 15 minute appointments, 
available from 8.30 am on the Kindergarten Transition days. Appointments can be booked using the link above.  
 
Remember, purchase one of our starter packs and select your choice of free item from either a bucket hat, library 
satchel or art smock (subject to availability). See attached order form for further details. 
 
New Online Ordering Process 

All orders can now be placed via our online store at https://www.npspandc.com/uniform/. 
 
Please note, at this stage payment can be made by direct bank transfer only. We are working hard behind the 
scenes to get payment by PayPal in place. We look forward to having this payment option available once it has 
been fully tested and finalised. Watch this space for further announcements. 
 
The delivery of online orders remains as before. Orders will be packed on Friday and distributed to your child’s 
classroom for them to bring home. Unfortunately collection from the school office is not available at present. 
 
Volunteering in the Uniform Shop 
Got an hour or two to spare on a Friday? The Uniform Shop is seeking new volunteers to add to our roster. If you 
would like to find out more about what’s involved, please drop me an email and I will gladly answer any questions. 
 
 
Kate Ward 
NPS Uniform Shop Manager 

Email: uniformshop@npspandc.com 

_____________________________________________________________________________________ 

Canteen News 

Hot Dog Day 

Our Special Food Day for Term 4 is “Hot Dog Day” on Wednesday  

25 November. Pre-order your Hot Dogs (the frankfurt is pork- 

free, halal and gluten-free) for $3.00 with a choice of BBQ or  

Tomato sauces. A Veggie Dog is also available for $3.00 with the  

same sauce choices.You can also request a Gluten-free bun for  

an added $1.50.We will have special “frozen treat” PADDLE  

POPS ordered in for this day. Selling for $1.80 in Chocolate,  

Choc Caramel, Rainbow Flavours, and will only be available  

while stocks last. Milks, Juice  Poppers and Juice Bombs will also  

be available. Orders will close  by 8.30A.M. on Friday 20  

November. Late orders cannot be accepted. Recess and Lunch  

over-the-counter sales will be “as usual”. However, parents  

please note as this is a SPECIAL FOOD DAY (run by the  
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Canteen) the regular Canteen menu WILL NOT be sold on this day. 

      Canteen Volunteer Vacancies 
      Can you spare ONE hour (or three!) to chop carrots, hand out ice blocks at recess time, or just stick stickers on 

paper bags? Then WE NEED YOU! Please select a shift in the “volunteer roster”. Vacancies can be viewed 

online in School24, sign into your account and click on the timeslot. We require help in these spots over the 

next few weeks:. 

● Wednesday 11 November 9.00 a.m. - 10.00 a.m. 

● Wednesday 11 November 11.00 a.m. - 1.30 p.m 

● Thursday 12 November 9.00 a.m - 10.00 a.m 

● Thursday 12th November 11.00 am - 1.30 p.m 

● Friday 14th November 9.00 a.m - 10.00am 

● Friday 14th November 11.00 a.m - 1.30 p.m 

● Wednesday 18 November  9.00 a.m. - 10.00 a.m. 

● Wednesday 18 November  11.00 a.m. - 1.30 p.m. 

● Thursday 19 November 9.00 a.m. - 10.00 a.m. 

● Thursday 19 November 11.00 - 1.30pm 

● Friday 20 November  9.00 a.m. - 10.00 a.m. 

● Friday 20 November  11.00 a.m. - 1.30 p.m. 
 

We appreciate any time you can give to help in the canteen. We are a COVID-safe practice and maintain strict  
health and food prep operations. Please email me directly on  canteen@npspandc.com for any  questions.  
Please remember if you (or your children) are unwell, please DO NOT come in, just let us or the office know. 
Cancellations or edits can only be made through us once you have signed up. We look forward to 
suggestions/feedback/questions please feel free to contact me on the details below. 
 

    Lisa Pang 
    Canteen Manager 

                      canteencommittee@npspandc.com 

 
___________________________________________________________________________________ 

Art at Normanhurst   

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Kate Brisot 
Co-ordinator 
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_____________________________________________________________________________________ 

P&C News 

We have set up some new contact details, if you would like to contact someone in the P&C, please use their 

specific email below: 

President president@npspandc.com - Bonita Chan 

Vice President vp@npspandc.com - Andrew V / Lisa Manton 

Treasurer treasurer@npspandc.com - Edd Smith 

Secretary secretary@npspandc.com - Andrew Veldon 

Band President bandpresident@npspandc.com - Jim Walker 

Building Fund building@npspandc.com - Ian Air 

Canteen Convenor canteencommittee@npspandc.com - Jeanne O’Riordan 

Grounds Co-ordinator grounds@npspandc.com - Ian Air 

Uniform Shop Convenor uniformcommittee@npspandc.com - Jeanne O’Riordan 

Fundraising Co-ordinator fundraising@npspandc.com - VACANT 

Would you like to be involved with a future school project that gives back to our children? 

We want NEW P&C members to join us and inject new ideas and inspiration! 
We still seek to fill the Fundraising Co-ordinator role and some Sub-committee spots on the Band, Building Fund, 
Grounds, Canteen, Uniform Shop, and Fundraising teams…! The Sub-committee roles are a fantastic way to 
understand the behind-the-scenes work that Lisa and Kate do for the shops, and is quite interesting… Please 
join us! 

The P&C runs the Canteen, Uniform Shop and Band, but we also provide those “extras” for our children through 
fundraising and hosting events! Next meeting: Via ZOOM Monday 30 November 2020 at 7:30pm. Sign-in details 
will be provided closer to the date via the Skoolbag app.  

Amendments to the BAND Sub-committee rules  

 
We intend to update the Normanhurst Public School P&C Association Band Sub-committee rules. The current 
version of the rules has been updated to be consistent with other Sub-committee rules and align with our  

Constitution. One important change proposed is the reduction of 5 to 4 committee members to form a quorum. 
Any valid P&C member may vote to pass these rules at the next meeting in week 8.  

MOTION (1): That the NPS P&C Committee vote to amend the Band Sub-committee Rules so that we are up to 
date with our practises and are still operating lawfully within the boundaries of our School’s P&C Constitution.  

Click on the Link to read the amended Band rules: https://www.npspandc.com/wp-content/uploads/2020/11/PC-
Band-Rules-Draft.pdf  

REMINDER: Renewal of P&C Membership fees - please pay your $2 fee 

Name: Normanhurst Public School P&C Assn  
BSB: 032-084    
Account: 691 588   
Reference: Surname and PC Fee 

NEW IDEAS and School Community Project suggestions  

If you want to submit an idea for the School and P&C to consider for next year, you have any suggestions for 
improvements, fun fundraising ideas (which involve minimal parental involvement and socializing), want to offer 
feedback, or wish to just share something with us, we would love to hear from you, please EMAIL me below, 
thank you. 

Bonita Chan 

NPS P&C Association President 

president@npspandc.com 
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______________________________________________________________________________________ 

Band News 

BAND NEW MEMBERS and COMMITTEE POSITIONS AVAILABLE  

Do you want to come and join the Normanhurst Public School P&C Association Band Sub-committee? We meet 
at least once a term (currently via ZOOM) so it is very easy to join us and share your ideas. We love to meet new 
parents and carers in the NPS Band community!  

We are currently looking for NEW members to inject fresh ideas and inspire us for the 2021 Band Programme. 
You could also become our next President, Treasurer, Secretary, Fundraising, Music Librarian... New 
nominations are being taken for these roles NOW! 

The next P&C Band AGM is on at 7:30 PM on Monday 23 November where all current positions will vacate and 
we will vote in new people to these roles. If you are interested for a role/scope to be emailed to you, please 
contact us on the details below. We would love to hear from you! The sign-in details for this meeting will be 
provided via the Skoolbag App.  

Amendments to the Band Sub-committee rules  
We intend to update the Normanhurst Public School P&C Association Band Sub-committee rules. The current 
version of the rules has been updated to be consistent with other Sub-committee Rules and align to within our 
Constitution. One important change proposed is the reduction of 5 to 4 committee members to form a quorum. 
Any valid P&C member may vote to pass these rules at the next meeting.  
MOTION (1): That the NPS P&C Committee vote to amend the Band Sub-committee Rules so that we are up to 
date with our practises and are still operating lawfully within the boundaries of our School’s P&C Constitution.  
Click on the Link to read the amended Band rules:  
https://www.npspandc.com/wp-content/uploads/2020/11/PC-Band-Rules-Draft.pdf  

 

 

 

 

 

Interested in Joining us in 2021? 
The Northern Sydney Youth Orchestra (NSYO) is inviting young musicians to join its Symphony Orchestra, Wind Ensemble & String Orchestra. Our youth orchestras 

rehearse weekly at Beecroft on Wednesdays.  
If you play brass, winds, strings or percussion, we are auditioning new members to join in Term 4 for 2021 

Auditions will be held Wednesday 9th December between  
4pm - 6pm at the Beecroft Presbyterian Church & Church Hall, Mary St, Beecroft. 

For details, please feel free to contact us:  

info@nsyo.org.au or katepalethorpe@gmail.com 

mailto:info@nsyo.org.au
mailto:katepalethorpe@gmail.com
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Exceptional Learning Opportunities for Boys 

Exceptional Learning Opportunities for Boys 
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School holiday programs at MACQUARIE UNIVERSITY 
This summer, your kids can fire up their imaginations and keep 

their hands and minds busy at our popular school holiday programs. 

Holiday gymnastics and swimming programs 
Kids can bounce, balance and tumble around the gymnastics hall, or jump in the pool with our 

swimming classes which range from learn-to-swim to more advanced levels (4 to 15 years of 
age). Individual and group lessons/clinics are available. 
 

Vacation care 
Our vacation care program has something for everyone: indoor and outdoor activities and excursions, 

arts and crafts, drama, cooking and games. It’s hands off devices and hands-on fun. 
 

Junior Science Academy 
Switch on their curiosity at our Junior Science Academy with fun, hands-on experiments in classes 

for students from kindergarten to Year 6. 
 

RoboCamps 
Build robots and learn to drive them with the Thunder Down Under robotics team. Fun, educational 

and professionally run, these classes are ideal for children in Years 1–7. Creative Kids vouchers 
(value is $100) can be claimed for any robotics or coding class. Apply through ServiceNSW for 
your child's voucher). 
 
 
 
 

Want more information? 

Visit our website: mq.edu.au/about/holidays 
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